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******************************************** 

Message from  our Chairman,  

Cllr Norman Briggs         

           

This is my first full report to you as the 

relatively new Chairman of Oldham 

Cancer Support Centre. In that short 

time I have realised what a tremendous 

bunch of people we have  working at  the  

Centre, and what an honour it is for me 

to represent you all.  

One of the first things that we decided 

as a Board of Trustees was to instigate 

quarte rly meetings for our receptionists ð 

we have held three so far. We have also 

organised six - monthly meetings for 

everyone who works on our team ð the 

counsellors, therapists, fundraisers, 

receptionists and other more general 

volunteers. These meetings give everyone 

an opportunity to have their say, whether 

it be with new ideas, whether what we 

are doing is right or, more importantly , 

whether there are things that we could 

be doing better.  

During the last six months we have held 

some great fundraising events including a 

Sixtiesõ Night, Therapy Days, Coffee 

Mornings, the Spring Fair and even a 

sponsored head shave. I would like to 

thank all those who volunteered in any 

way to make these events so successful.  

Along with fundraising events we have 

had some genero us donations from various 

people and organisations. All these have 

helped our fi nances to remain fairly 

healthy over the past six months.  

We have recently had a few problems 

with a shortage of receptionists to cover 

for people who are on holiday or on sick  

leave. We have, however, had a 

successful advertising campaign and 

several new receptionists are about to 

start their six - week training programme. 

I would like to welcome all those who are 

joining us.  

On a much sadder note, we have lost one 

of our longest  serving receptionists, 

Wendy Eaton, and also one of our 

Patientsõ Support Group, Loretta Farrell. 

I did not know these ladies personally, 

but I know that they were both well 

regarded at Oldham Cancer Support 

Centre and that they are a sad loss.  

When I became Chairman I promised 

that I would always make myself 

available to anyone who has any concerns 

about OCSC. So with that in mind, here 

are my contact details:  

0161 684 1020  Tel.  

07711 948 140  Mob.  

norman.briggs@oldham.gov.uk  

briggs2004@yahoo.co.uk  

Once again I would like to thank you all 

for your dedication  

************************************************ 

THANK  YOU  

¶ to Margaret and Barry Heap for yet 
another donation. Margaret and 
Barry are very loyal supporters of 
OCSC and we are extremely 
grateful for that ongoing support. 

 

¶ to Diane Waterhouse for her 
regular contribution to our coffee 
mornings in the form of delicious 
scones and cakes. 

 

¶ to Pauline Robinson who gave us a 
donation as she was unable to 
attend our Sixtiesô Evening. 

************************************************ 
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60ôs/Valentineôs Evening 

On Friday 10th February we held a 
fundraising evening at the Home Guard 
Club in Failsworth. It had a combined 
theme of the Sixties and Valentineôs Day. 

It was a very enjoyable and successful 
evening, with several people joining in the 
spirit  by dressing in sixties outfits. During 
the evening, as well as sixtiesô music, we 
had two games of óMr and Mrsô, a potato 
pie supper and a sponsored head-shave 
by one of our (very brave) supporters. 
Graham Brookes grew his hair in the 
months before the event and then allowed 
his daughter to shave it off whilst on the 
stage and in front of everyone! 

Graham raised £289 in sponsorship 
money and the evening itself raised £692 
(including a raffle), giving a total of £981. 
An amazing amount by any standards. 
Our thanks go to all members of the 
fundraising group who worked so hard to 
make the evening such a success, and 
also to everyone who supported us. 

Several people who attended told us that 
it had been a óreal fun eveningô and asked 
when we were going to do it again. 

 

        

      
Good sports Sue and Ged play óMr and Mrsô 

        
Another game later with Steve and Glenda 

Sue won the best Sixtiesô outfit prize (2nd from 
right) 

          

                    Graham ï step 1 



        

                     Graham ï step 2 

         

               Graham ï final result! 

***************************************** 

Carole Bradbury ï Receptionist 

My name is Carole Bradbury and I have 
been a volunteer receptionist at the 
Oldham Cancer Support Centre since 
2010. 

I have been married to Phil for 45 years 
and have two daughters, Emma and Kate. 
Emma lives in New Jersey with her 
husband and two children and over the 
past eight years we have spent a lot of 
time flying backwards and forwards over 
the Atlantic! 

I love shopping, summer holidays in 
Majorca and being a ólady who lunchesô. 
My hobbies are reading (I do a lot of 
reading), crosswords, going to the theatre, 

and just generally socialising with family 
and friends. 

I got involved with the Centre through my 
sister-in-law Pauline who, along with a 
small group of other cancer sufferers, first 
created this great place for cancer patients 
and their families 

A great many people have been helped by 
the Centre over the years and it has been 
a pleasure to have assisted in any way I 
can. I have met many cancer patients and 
we always do our best for them. This 
could be with counselling, therapies, 
giving information relating to their illness, 
or just by making them a cup of tea and 
having a chat and a laugh ï and we do 
have lots of laughs!! 

We hold many fundraising activities 
throughout the year such as coffee 
mornings, spring and autumn fairs, fun 
runs etc and quite a few evening events. 
This is how we raise funds in order to 
carry on with the good work. 

During my time at the Centre I have met a 
lot of wonderful people, made some good 
friends and have had some fun times ï 
long may it continue! 

               

       Carole 

************************************************ 

THANK YOU  

¶ to Jacqui Burkinshaw of Lancaster 
for a donation to OCSC. Jacqui is a 
friend of Linda Jackson who is on 
our Fundraising Team. 

************************************************ 



! Back To The Future !  

March saw us running another ôBack To The  

Futureõ programme and for the second time 

the venue was the upstairs room at the Salt 

Cellar Restaurant.  

The programme is aimed at those who have 

cancer, who are caring for someone with 

cancer, or who have been bereaved by 

cancer. 

The group gelled together almost from the 

first session and once more we have a group 

whose members have met several times 

since for coffee or lunc h. 

The programme is extremely varied and 

includes sessions on safe exercise, dealing 

with fatigue, nutrition, relaxation and 

meditation, safe skin care, podiatry, first 

aid, interest groups/classes,  possible re -

training/CV work, voluntary work, colour 

analysis and a pampering session at Oldham 

College. For the first time we have also 

included a session on ôGardening as Therapyõ 

and everyone agreed that this was a very 

useful and enjoyable session.  

Discussion with past cancer patients 

 
Relaxation and meditation with Suzanne 

 
           Look Good Feel Better session 

        
          First Aid with the Red Cross 

        
        Pampering at Oldham College éé. 

 
 



           
       Craft work with Life Long Learning 

 
         Making Macmillan fresh juices 

          
                   Colour analysis  

 
              Gardening as Therapy 

            
Trying to get to grips with the Benefits System 

           
     Podiatry 

        
              Safe exercise 

       
          Therapy in reading 

Each of the  sessions is delivered by an 

expert in their field.  

Times: 10.00 a.m. ð 3.30 p.m. Monday to 

Friday for two consecutive weeks.  

Morning coffee, lunches and afternoon tea 

are all provided.  

All transport to outside venues is provided.  

There is no cost t o any participant.  

The next programme will be delivered later 

this  year ð exact time and venue TBC  


